LEGAL NOTICE
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
TOWN BOARD
TOWN OF DUANESBURG

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, that the Town Board of the Town of Duanesburg, New York, will
meet at the Town Offices of Duanesburg located at 5853 Western Turnpike, on Thursday, July
26th at 7:00 p.m, for the purpose of hearing all persons interested in the matter of:

The proposed improvements to the Mariaville Wastewater Treatment Plant (the
“Mariaville WWTP™), as hereinafter described, at which time and place said
Town Board will meet to review the proposed Map and Plan and estimate of costs
prepared by Delaware Engineering, D.P.C. and hear all persons interested in the
subject thereof and concerning the same.

The Town has commissioned the preparation of a Map and Plan, and estimated
cost, of improvements which are needed to install a disinfection system at the
existing Mariaville WWTP to enable the WWTP to comply with the SPDES
permit recently amended by the New York State Department of Environmental
Conservation.

The project cost estimate to install the disinfection system improvements is
$400,000.

Persons may appear at the hearing in person or by agent, and may also submit written comments
to the Town Board prior to or at such hearing.

BY ORDER OF THE TOWN BOARD
TOWN OF DUANESBURG

Dated: Julyl3, 2018



